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June 17, 2016  

Hon. Chris Ballard 
Minister of Housing and 
Minister Responsible for the Poverty Reduction Strategy 
Suite 203 
238 Wellington St E 
Aurora ON L4G1J5 
 
 
SENT BY EMAIL: cballard.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org 
 
Dear: Minister Ballard 
 
 
RE: Thank You for Attendance at the NOSDA 2016 Annual General Meeting 
 
Congratulations on your appointment as Minister of Housing with responsibility 
for the Poverty Reduction strategy! 
 
We were pleased to have had you speak at our Annual General Meeting 
immediately prior to your appointment and will look forward to continuing our 
dialogue with you over the coming months. 
 
Thank you again for your attendance at our AGM.  Your presence meant a lot to 
our members. 
 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Iain Angus, Chair 

c.c. NOMA 
       FONOM  
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